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Message from Prof Lionel NI, Provost 
=============================== 

 
 

Dear Students, Faculty and Staff : 
 

While enjoying the Chinese New Year Eve, in light of the escalating developments of the 2019- nCOV outbreak, 
we would like to draw your attention to the following : 

 
1. The University has decided that all outbound activities to Mainland China including student exchange will be 
suspended until further notice. For student exchange, the students concerned can contact the Office of Global 
Learning on the follow-up arrangements. 

 
2. Colleagues based in Clear Water Bay should as far as possible refrain from travelling to our Mainland 
establishments including Shenzhen, Nansha and Guangzhou for job related duties; and vice versa. Video 
conferencing facilities should be used instead of face-to-face meetings. 

 
As we usher in the Year of Rat, may I wish you and your loved ones health, joy and success! 

 
 

Warm regards, 
Lionel NI Provost 
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